
Delores G. Kelley, Chair SB 521 
Brian J. Feldman, Vice Chair Supporting 
3 East Miller Senate Office Building 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
 
Dear Chair Kelley, Vice Chair Feldman, and Members of the Finance Committee, 
 
Graduate workers are fundamental to carrying out the purpose of any research university. They 
are the researchers and teachers that keep the university functioning. In any other context, 
workers doing this kind of mission-critical work would be considered employees. As such, they 
deserve the right to organize, so that they may secure workplace protections --- from sexual 
harassment, abuse, and retribution for raising conerns --- that ensure safe working environments 
elsewhere. To continually deny this right to a group that is an engine for innovation, intellectual 
leadership, and economic growth in this state is a severe moral failing.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Alexander Hoyle 
PhD Student, Computer Science 
Teaching Assistant 
4800 Somerset Rd 
Riverdale, MD 
hoyle@umd.edu  

Submitted by Fearless Student Employees 
on behalf of witness.




